Great Salt Lake City, July 19th 1854.  
Mr. L. A. Goodrich
Sacramento
California.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Dear Sir,
Your kind letter of Feb l0th. did not come to hand until the l0th inst, hence I could not favor you with an earlier reply.
Even at this late date the force of circumstances compels me to write on the business topics of your letter more unfavorably than you would probably wish.  Musicians, both vocal and instrumental, are very numerous here, and many of them very skillful, but it must be confessed that I do not know of one but could possibly get a living for himself,to say nothing about providing for a family, by simply confining himself to the practice and teaching of music in any or all of its branches.
I am not so familiar with the profits or losses that might arise from setting up a soda fountain in this city, but my impression is that our population is not sufficiently numerous, nor of a class, by habits or circumstances, of that description that would make profitable patrons to such an establishment, to an extent that would make it profitable, but in this I may be mistaken.
I do not now think of any operation which would suit you that promises to be profitable when pursued for only one or two years unless a person has plenty of capital.
Reciprocating your kindly feelings
	I Remain Truly your friend
care of					 Brigham Young
Mrs. Sarah B. Goodrich,

P. S.  Upon further reflection I add that it might perhaps answer your present expectations to set up a soda fountain in this City, more especially if a few articles of trade could be coupled with the concern, which might gradually expand to a good business.
My family all remember you and yours kindly and send their good wishes to you and your dear children.  My health & that of my family is very good.
B. Y.

